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A. All three of these mean a great deal; I rank their impor-
tance in the same order as in your question. Money talks!
Even though money can’t buy what the public must seek:
integrity, experience, intellectual capacity and commit-
ment, it can buy the essentials for gelting elected: name
recognition (who one is), position (what one stands for),
and organization. My experience with penury suggests the
need for a look at the broad area of financing elections.

Q. On what national issues did you decide to major during
your campaign?

. The thrust of my message was that the Congress, not the
President, is responsible for our economic troubles. This
was one matter on which my opponent and I agreed.

. In your speaking engagements, which issues did you find
of interest to your listeners? What national issues turned
out to be the most difficult to explain?

. The issues of greatest interest were inflation, taxes and
big government, in that order. The public only vaguely
relates excessive government spending and deficits to in-
flation. This was the most diflicult issue to explain.

. Coming back to money, how much did you have, and how
did you budget your penury?

. Professionals say that to win a Congressional race in my
District, the campaign fund needs to be at least $200,000.

>

We spent about $30,000, 15% of which came out of my
own pocket. As contributions from actuaries and others
came in, we increased the frequencies of our four 60-
second radio commercial messages, all of which were con-
fined to the 10 days prior to the election.

What next, Tom?

Undaunted, we have committed to prepare for the 1980
Congressional race. A happy thought is that this gives us
two years, not eight weeks. My big, immediate task is to
build a high identity quotient, essential to having any
chance of winning.

. Was the fact that you are an actuary a plus or a minus

with the electorate?

In most cases I just created confusion by attempting to
identify my profession. One newspaper article described
me as “a compiler of insurance rates for a railroad”; a
television interviewer told listeners that I am a “clerk in
an insurance company.”

Although it was clear as ever that few have any idea what
an actuary is, my being an actuary was a plus with enough
of the initiated to be pleasing. Several times 1 heard the
welcome words, “We need an actuary in the Congress.”

(Ed. note: Mr. Bowles offers a copy of his four radio scripts

to any reader interestcd enough to get in touch with him
at his address in the Society Year Book).

SOCIETY OF ACTUARIES MINORITY
SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

by Michael R. Winn

Two years ago the Society of Actuaries,
in conjunction with the Casualty Actu-
arial Society, initiated the current Mi-
nority Scholarship Program. The pur-
pose of this program, is to provide fi-
nancial assistance, through scholarships,
to individuals currently underrepresent-
ed in the actuarial profession. A com-
mittee composed of members of the So-
ciety of Actuaries and the Casualty Ac-
tuarial Society administers the solicita-
tion of scholarship funds and the grant-
ing of awards.

Scholarships are granted at both the
undergraduate and graduate level with
* the committee receiving a great deal of
cooperation and support from colleges
and universities throughout the United
States. For the 1978-1979 academic year,
seventeen scholarships to highly quali-
fied students for amounts varying be-
tween $250 and $4,500 were granted.
totaling $22,000, All awards are re-
viewed annually with respect to renew-
ability to determine financial need, aca-
demic, and actuarial examination prog-
ress,

A problem which faced this commit-
tee in the past was publicizing our pro-
gram to a sufficiently large number of
qualified minority students. We address-
ed this problem in 1978 by reaching an
agreement with the American College
Testing Program (ACT) whereby they
agreed to mail the Society of Actuaries’
booklet “So Your Good at Math” to
minority students scoring well on the
mathematics test administered by
(ACT). Students expressing interest will
be sent further information regarding
the Scholarship program and the profes-
sion generally.

In addition to awards from the Soci-
ety’s general scholarship fund, the pro-
gram offers scholarships from several
separate funds established by individual
companies. The purpose of allowing pri-
vate organizations to establish separate
funds is to grant large contributors the
right to determine the eligibility require-
ments and general guidelines related to
their individual recruiting objectives.
Any organization wishing to establish a
separate fund to be administered by the
Society is encouraged to contact the So-
ciety’s office. Scholarships granted from
a separate fund will be identified with
the particular organization establishing

the fund.
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Kevin Wells, Estimated Amount of Life Insur-
ance in Force as Survivor Benefits under OASI,
1975-77, Actuarial Study No. 79, Social Security
Administration, Baltimore, Maryland, Novem-
ber 1978, pp. 17.

This Study presents estimates of survi-
vor’s benefit protection under Social Se-
curity by sex of insured worker and by
type of benefit. The 1977 estimate is
further distributed by age of insured
worker. A rough estimate of the total
amount for 1978 is presented. Tables
also present estimated average amount
and estimated average annual cost per
insured person, Also presented is a com-
parison of life insurance protection un-
der OASI, under other government pro-
grams, and under private insurance.

Copies of this Study may be obtained
free of charge from the Office of the
Actuary, Social Security Administration,
Baltimore, Maryland, 21235. O

* * * *

Employers of actuaries who desire a
list of current scholarship participants
as a source of potential employees are
encouraged to contact the Society’s office.
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